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HEALTH AND WELLNESS: Contact Dick Shaw at atlanticclipper@gmail.com if you know of anyone 
that is not well or is there anyone you know that could use a visit. 
 
TRANSPORTATION: Contact Bonar Irving at bonar@shaw.ca or: 403 254 8476 if you know of anyone 
that may need a ride to meetings 

President Ken Farn presented the annual mid-year review of 
Club activities and status. 
 

 Dream Home: Despite weather concerns early in the 
week, overall results from the Dream Home and the new 
Split ‘Em 50/50 exceeded 2015 results by about 20%, with a 
total revenue to the Club of $578,000.  Great results in a 
tough economic environment. 

 SISP Golf Tournament: Another succesful golf 
tournament managed to avoid the extreme weather event 
on that day. Net revenue from the tournament, plus the an-
nual contribution from the CRCF‘s earnings, has added ap-
proximately $200,000 to the SIS Foundation, growing it from 
$3.2 M to $3.4M. This growth, if sustained, should allow us 
to reach the Steering Committee’s goal $4.0M in 3 or 4 
years. The $4.0M level for the foundation is considered to 
be self-sustaining in this low interest rate environment, pro-
vided we remain with about 40 students in the scholarship 
program. 

 Family Picnic: We managed to slip a little fun into sum-
mer with our Olde Tyme Rotary Picnic and thanks to good 
weather and our hosts Bob and Carol Brawn, we enjoyed a 
wonderful day with Rotary friends & family at the Bow Valley 
Ranch. Response was great and as you know the social 
committee is planning to hold the event again this August. 

 Country Thunder: Our first Country Thunder occurred 
in the third weekend in August and was a manpower chal-
lenge.  However, we pulled it off even though we had fewer 
volunteers than required.  We raised $95,700 over the three 
days plus an additional $20,000 net from our 50/50 lottery.  
Although stretched to the limit, we had a lot of fun volunteer-
ing and most volunteers are willing to do it all over again 
this August.  The Steering Committee is already organizing 
other Rotary Clubs to help us make this year’s event even 
more successful. Our plan is to make this a Calgary wide 
“Rotary Event” so that all clubs who volunteer can benefit.  

 CRCF: A spectacular $63,747 was donated by our mem-
bers!  A second installment was received from Mario Stel-
la’s estate and each one has been quite transforming!  Last 
year’s asset balance including Snuggs Endowment and 
Mario’s initial $1.0M contribution totaled $3,928,000. To-
day’s balance including a partial re-investment of last year’s 
CRCF’s dividend, a second transfer from Mario’s estate, 
plus this year’s generous member contributions of close to 
$64,000 means the CRCF balance will approximate $4.8M - 
$4.9M by June of 2017. This is a significant increase in cap-
ital, and in the near future, will generate dividends of well 
over $200,000 per annum for Community Service work, as 
compared to this year’s dividend of $115,000.  

mailto:atlanticclipper@gmail.com
mailto:bonar@shaw.ca?subject=Transportation
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MID YEAR REVIEW  

 Rotary International:  RI Foundation’s 100
th
 anniversary will occur in June 2017 and all clubs were 

asked to make a special effort to support the many Humanitarian efforts of RI around the world. I am 
pleased to announce that we have also exceeded expectations. Contributions of $38,400 for the annual 
Paul Harris Fellowship Fund and $7,600 for Polio Plus has been collected. Both of these amounts ex-
ceed historical totals. So on behalf of your board of directors, we sincerely and humbly thank you for 
your amazing generosity! Please give yourselves a “well deserved” hand for all of your volunteer efforts 
to raise funds for community service and for your generous donations to CRCF & RI. It is amazing to 
see how our membership supports this club and why our club is so highly regarded in the District. 
 

 Stampede:  Also in December we received the final draft of the New CS Lottery Agreement 
which will be signed in the next few days. This is a three year contract and is an excellent agreement, 
as it covers advance ticket sales, which continues to grow, and a generous portion of the profits from 
the popular Split ’Em 50/50 Lottery and from the Dream Home.  And all we have to do is sell DH & Split 
’Em 50/50 tickets on the grounds.  

 
Proposed Legacy Project 
 
In December a memo and project summary was sent to you, outlining the merits of a New Legacy Project 
to succeed the Rotary Mattamy Greenway. Your Board of Directors passed a motion at the December 12

th
 

board meeting to approve the $1.0M Rotary Atrium as our club’s next Community Service Legacy Project.  
The word “Legacy” suggests “Long-Life” Rotary naming privileges as well as significant community im-
pact…. and of course multiple – year funding commitment. Not-with-standing our club’s sound financial po-
sition, the Board is required to present “multiple- year” funding commitments to the club membership for 
approval.  
 
A motion was tabled to be debated and voted upon for a proposed Legacy Project for the next 3 years, the 
Rotary Atrium, a Rotary – Bethany Partnership.   
 

The motion is as follows: 
 
 

“That the membership of the Rotary Club of Calgary South (RCCS) hereby ratifies the 
Board of Director’s motion as approved on December 12

th
, 2016 adopting the Rotary Atrium 

as our club’s Legacy Project for Rotary Years 2016/2017, 2017/2018 and 2018/2019.  This 
Legacy Project shall be supported by a three year financial comitment, payable to the 
Bethany Care Foundation for an amount not to exceed $500,000.  Such financial 
commitment shall be reviewed annually by the Board of RCCS to assess what portion of 
the funds up to the level approved are still required.” 
 

The Director’ motion was as follows: 
 
 

“That the Board approve the $1.0M Rotary Atrium, being a District 5360 approved Legacy 
Project, to be built within the new Bethany Riverview Alzheimer Facility located in southeast 
Calgary, as our club’s next community service legacy project.  Rotary Club of Calgary 
South as the project’s lead club, will provide funds over three contiguous Rotary years, be-
ginning this year to an amount not to exceed $500,000.  Our financial commitment shall be 
reviewed annually to determine what portion of funds up to the level approved arte still re-
quired.  This entire motion being subject to membership approval.” 
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LUANNE WHITMARSH: ROTARY ATRIUM PRESENTATION 

Luanne Whitmarsh, a member of the Atrium Steering Committee with Presi-
dent Ken and Gail MacDougall, gave us an overview of the health care 
needs for Alzheimer patients in Calgary and how the Rotary Atrium will be a sig-
nificant benefit for them.  
 

The Rotary Atrium: A Rotary-Bethany Partnership 
 

Calgary South’s involvement 
We have been at the organizing table that was initiated by Calgary West since March 2015.  
I am the current Ambassador/Lead from South 
We have contributed to this project significantly; watching it grow from a fantastic idea to a competitive 
RFP 
process to where it is now – ready for our action and commitment.  

 
Aging and Dementia 

We start aging when we are born 
Rotarians are aging, we need to plan for our future and the future of all Calgarians. 
Prevalence of dementia is 1 in 11 people by age 65 
Prevalence increases with each 5 year increment of aging 
By age 90, 50% have some form of dementia  
It’s not just older adults -15% of people diagnosed with dementia are under 65. 

 
And it’s about Caregivers too 

Each diagnosis of dementia directly impacts at least 12 people 
The effect on caregivers can be profound.  
In Calgary 9% of older adults are caregivers and their health becomes compromised. 

  
The need and the philosophy 

Calgary – 13,000 people living with dementia and approximately 2000 dedicated dementia beds across 
a number of providers 
It takes a village to raise a child and I challenge you that it takes a village to support a person through 
their dementia journey… and to care for those who care for them.  
Bethany  - 70 years of operation – from 19 beds in 1945 to operating in 7 communities and serving 2000  
residents and their families; Bethany opened the first residential style dementia care site 15 years ago in 
the community of Harvest Hills. 

 
The Art of the Possible 

Imagine bringing outdoors into the indoors for those who can no longer access nature… imagine if it 
was you and you could no longer safely smell flowers, put your feet on grass, be surrounded by plants. 
Remind yourself of the commitment Rotary made to have the Rotary Mattamy Greenway become fully 
accessible for all Calgarians… but, we missed one specific group – those who have dementia…. 
Imagine a campus of care 
Community supports 
Integrated housing and care options 
“Aging in Community”. 

 
4 way test to the Project 
 

Is it the truth: The truth is dementia need is growing… 
Is it fair to all concerned: It is fair to those who have dementia, and for those who love them… 
Will it build good will and better friendships: It is a terrific option to bring nature to people and  
people to nature in harmony.  Bringing a friend to the Rotary Bethany Atrium will help sustain  
friendships… 
Will it be beneficial to all concerned: Without a doubt – those who have dementia, those who love 
them and all Rotarians will wear this as a badge of honor and respect.  
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TREASURER LARRY KENNEDY: FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS OF ROTARY ATRIUM 

Treasurer Larry Kennedy gave a presentation on the finan-
cial implications of the Project upon Club revenues and other 
commitments. 
  
Calgary South 2016/2017 Community Service Funding 

Commitments 
 

Rotary Mattamy Greenway – Final Payment- $100,000 
Previously committed Bethany Care Funding: $120,000 
(including Country Thunder 50/50 proceeds) 
Large Grants - $100,000 
Small Grants - $100,000 
World Community Service - $100,000 
Partners - $70,000 
Stay in School Program  - $55,000 (approx. 50% of CRCF interest) 
Other small Donations – Food Bank, St. Mary’s etc - $50,000 
TOTAL COMMITTED - $695,000 
ROUNDED - $700,000 

 
Calgary South 2016/2017 Community Service Funding Sources 
 

Dream Home   - $578,000 
CRCF Interest - $115,000 
TOTAL FUNDING SOURCES - $693,000 
ROUNDED - $700,000 
 

Notes:  
 

Does not include net proceeds for the SIS golf tournament as these proceeds are directly allocated to 
the SIS program fund 
Does not include the June 2017 casino as these funds will not be received until 2017/2018 Rotary Year 
 

In the 2017/2018 and 2018/2019 Rotary Years, revenues are conservatively estimated to 
be $665,000.  Known funding commitments, without the Legacy Project, are estimated to 
be $475,000.  This leaves $190,000 available to fund other commitments, including the 
Legacy Project in those two years. 

 
Summary Of Potential Funding For Legacy Projects 
 

2016/2017 Rotary Year - $120,000 
2017/2018  Rotary Year - $150,000 (In essence a continuation of Legacy Project funding after the com 
pletion of the Rotary/Mattamy Greenway Project) 
2018/2019  Rotary Year - $150,000 (Continuation of Legacy Project funding after the completion of the 
Rotary/Mattamy Greenway Project) 
Total Potential Legacy Project Commitment  - $420,000 
 

Notes: 
 

Still Leaves room for additional contributions in the 2017/2018 and 2018/2019 Years at the discretion of 
 Future Boards related to either Bethany or other Projects  



 5 

 BULLETIN: VOL.  62: ISSUE 24, JANUARY 5 2017 
ROTARY ATRIUM QUESTION AND ANSWER PERIOD AND VOTE 

President Ken opened the floor for questions and discussion  
 
 

Ken Copithorne noted that he approves of the Project but asked if the process for 
selecting future projects could be reviewed to allow more Club member input?  
  

The Strategic Planning Group will be asked to review the future process, but the logis-
tics of involving the club as a whole are complicated. The current project has gone 
through our usual due diligence by the Board appointed committee and has been ap-
proved by the Board and incoming presidents.  
 

Bruce MacDonald asked if the project was sustainable? 
 

Our funding is for capital only, as part of a $65,000,000 overall project that is already 
under construction and largely funded by a reputable organization.  The Club is already 
committed to $120,000, but no more if the motion is not approved.  Operating costs are 
not in our mandate. 
 

Earl Huson questioned why our annual commitment is not a fixed amount, as for pre-
vious Legacy Projects? 
 

The problem is that, while other Rotary Clubs have come forward to commit funds, the 
Downtown Club has advised that their priorities may be changing.  The level of their 
support is unknown at this time, so our level must be flexible, up to the approved maxi-
mum of $500,000.  It could be less, depending upon other funding sources. 
 

Stephen Cobb made the point that perhaps Rotary international should be ap-
proached to shift its focus from polio to Alzheimer research in an effort to attack the problem 
at its source, rather than just treating the results? 
 

A good idea in the long term, but right now we have a current problem that needs ad-
dressing. 
 

Norm Legare asked if there is any danger of this beautiful new facility becoming an 
elitist centre that people could buy their way into? 
 

Although patients do pay to live in the facility, they are assigned by AHS on the basis of 
need and not financial resources.  Patients go where assigned, not necessarily where 
they want to be. 
 

President Ken put the motion to the floor, seconded by Murray Flegel.   
 

The vote was in favour of proceeding. 



 6 

 BULLETIN: VOL.  62: ISSUE 24, JANUARY 5 2017 
CLUB NEWS 

President Ken Farn opened the meeting by asking Lisa Fernandes to accompany us in the 
singing of O’Canada and Rotary Grace. 
 
President Ken introduced the head table – Director Luanne Whitmarsh, Treasurer Larry Kenne-
dy, President Elect Bill LeClair, President Elect Nominee Ron Prokosch, and Sergeant at 
Arms Jim Fitzowich. 
 
Visitors and Guests: Rod Bower introduced our visitors and guests.  
Today they included special guests Emily Stokke, incoming short term ex-
change student, Sophie Neville from Brisbane, Australia, and past Mem-
ber Rob van Haarlem. 
 
Health and Wellness: President Ken advised that Leon Popik was hospitalized with a stroke 
just before Christmas, but is now recovering at home.  Calls and visits are welcomed. 
 
District Conference:  New Directors are urged to attend at least some of this year ’s District 
Conference in Red Deer in order to gain a better understanding of what is going on in the District 
and some of the interesting projects being undertaken by other Clubs. 
 
Food Bank:  Corinne Wilkinson passed on the thanks of the Calgary Food Bank to all of 
those volunteers who worked shifts just before Christmas.  Rotary South is one of their most de-
pendable volunteer groups and they truly appreciate our efforts. 

 
Calgary West: Having their 50

th
 Anniversary Lunch on January 9

th
 at 

Grey Eagle Casino Hotel, and would like to invite Calgary South members, 
as we were their sponsoring Club 50 years ago.  They are also having a 
fund raising lunch for the Rotary Atrium Legacy 
Project (Please see further details regarding 
this in the Bulletin) 

 
50/50 Draw: Jim Cairns awarded the 50/50 draw to Roselyn Jack. 

 
Sergeant at Arms:  Jim Fitzowich 
started out by explaining why Jan 1

st
 is 

New Year’s Day.  Apparently Julius 
Caesar wanted to pick a specific date upon which to proclaim all 
new laws and regulations.  It only took until 1752 for the bureau-
crats to put it into effect.  This fascinating information was used to 
segue into a discussion of the new carbon tax, which is supposed 
to eliminate global warming and is obviously already working 
based upon the current temperatures.  Since the new tax will cost 

everybody who buys gasoline at least $2 per fill, we may as well get used to it by throwing $2 into 
the pot.  Also, since the tax is based upon a CO2 cost of $20/tonne, anybody in favour of the tax 
can throw in $20 (any takers?).  As an aside, it turns out that the province is our single largest 
emitter, and under new Federal regulations will pay the most tax. 
 

LAST MINUTE INFORMATION: John Price went to leave the meeting and his coat was 
gone. It was a dark car coat with gloves and earmuffs in the pocket. Please email Kathyann 
at: kathyann@rotarycs.org if you took his coat by mistake. Thank you! 
 
 

mailto:kathyann@rotarycs.org
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INTERESTING PHOTOS 

Thanks to all that helped out in preparing and serving the 

dinner at Ronald McDonald House on Wednesday January 

4th.   It was the first home cooked meal of the year.   

HARRY PELTON 

Over my holidays I had the privilege of attending the 
Portobello I rotary meeting in Edinburgh, Scotland. 
They are a small club of 20 members but at this meet-
ing only 5 attended as most people are away for their 
winter holidays.  

Lawrence Marshall is the president and he shared 
quite a bit about the business history of the region. 
Did you know the shale energy and fracking is a ma-
jor industry, and growing contentious issue?  We also 
broke protocol and talked politics... Brexit and Trump 
were the key worries for these Scots. It was so fasci-
nating hearing things unfiltered by media. 

The meeting itself focused on the planning of the 
Robbie Burns event (which for obvious reasons is a 
big deal here). 

Because the club is so small, they have a council 
meeting as part of their regular club gatherings on the 
first Wednesday of the month (the meeting I attend-
ed).  

I shared a bit about our club and of course invited 
everyone to come visit following the Toronto RI con-
ference :-) . 

Gena 

RONALD MACDONALD HOUSE DINNER PREP 

GENA’S ADVENTURES IN SCOTLAND 
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DISTRICT 5360 NEWS 

The Theme for the 2017 District Conference is “Strength in Numbers!” 

 Western Canadians are often known for their rugged individualism, but when a cause emerges and a call to duty occurs, 

we come together. As Rotarians, we know the importance of teamwork and the value of working with others to support 

those in need. We also know that many tasks cannot be accomplished alone. We understand “strength in numbers.” 

 “Our communities are stronger when we work together.” 

 DG Neil Berg 

Rotary Club of Red Deer East 

Rotary International District 5360 Governor 

 

Excitement about our Conference is building! Over the next few weeks, we will be sending out updates and reminders to 

keep you up to date and informed on the great events and activities we’ll be enjoying May 5, 6 and 7, 2017 in Red Deer, 

Alberta! Early Bird Registration has been extended to January 31, 2017. 

 

For more information, please contact Don Kelloway (dkkelloway@shaw.ca)  Tom Lewis (tklewis@live.ca) 

  

A little about Neil Patricha 

 

“Dale Carnegie was last century. Stephen Covey was last decade. Neil Pasricha is what's now.” — Susan Cain, author of Quiet 

 

Neil Pasricha was born in Oshawa, Ontario in 1979. His father comes from a small village near Amritsar in northern India and his 

mother is from Nairobi, Kenya.  While at Queen’s University, he wrote for the campus humor newspaper, Golden Words. This led 

to New York and writing for Saturday Night Live and The Simpsons. He returned to Toronto and worked for Proctor & Gamble in 

their marketing department. After this, he ran a Quiznos Sub franchise which he sold to attend Harvard Business School. After 

graduation, he ran Leadership Development at Walmart Canada. In 2015, Pasricha founded the Institute for Global Happiness. He 

has since left Walmart to devote more time to the institute. 

In 2008, Pasricha began writing a daily blog called 1000 Awesome Things. In this blog, he offered an uplifting thought every work-

day. His blog came out of a need to find positive things in life following a divorce and the loss of a close personal friend through 

suicide. In 2010, he published his first book, The Book of Awesome. He has since published several other books, including The 

Happiness Equation in 2016. In other work, Pasricha has spearheaded The Awesome Project - an initiative with book publishers 

and educators to provide more books and funding to elementary schools. 

Spoiler Alert! 

The following link will allow you to see Neil in action! Check out his TED Talk – The Three A’s of Awesome. 

Excitement about our Conference is building! Over the next few weeks, we will be sending out updates and reminders to 

keep you up to date and informed on the great events and activities we’ll be enjoying May 5, 6 and 7, 2017 in Red Deer, 

Alberta! 

 Early Bird Registration has been extended to January 31, 2017. But… this is your last chance to register and be entered in 

the “Early Early Bird Draw” Win a great prize, save money and earn the undying gratitude of the Conference Organizing 

Committee! 

For more information, please contact Don Kelloway (dkkelloway@shaw.ca)  Tom Lewis (tklewis@live.ca) 

Click on this link to register now. 
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PARTNERS IN PRINT 

BOOK CLUB:  Happy New Year To Everyone! 

The Partners Book club will be meeting on Monday, January 16th at the Calgary 

Golf and Country Club. Coffee starts at 9:00am and the meeting will begin 

at 9:30am. 

Please RSVP to Kelly Brittain by NOON ON THURSDAY JANUARY 12th at reikiangel444@shaw.ca 

or 403-256-1379. Cheers and Happy Reading! 

Alex Youth      $3,000.00    
Acadia Place      $4,800.00   
Alpha House      xxxxxxxxx    
Brenda Strafford    $5,134.50 taken from 2015 reserve 
CC4Ms             $5,000.00   
Closer to Home      $5,000.00 
Community Kitchen   $4,400.00                             
It’s a Crime not to Read  $9,000.00    
Integrative Equine    $3,000.00                             
Made By Momma    $5,000.00                                
MS Society      $5,000.00       
Penguin fridges     $2,300.00   Calgary Health Trust  
Louise Dean School   $3,000.00   
C. Senior Res. Centre   $5,000.00   
Sonshine       $3,000.00      
Wellspring       $2,500.00     
Jamies Preschool    $1,500.00   
Sarcee Carewest    $5.000.00 Calgary Health Trust   
Compassionate Parking  $2,000.00 Calgary Health Trust (Rockyview)  
EvenStart       $1,500.00   

NEWS FROM THE PROJECT RESEARCH COMMITTEE 

Here is the list of the charities that was approved by the Partners at our Christmas 
luncheon on December 3, 2016  It was a very inspiring experience researching and 
then being able to donate the funds we received as part of our efforts in support of 
Calgary South Rotary Club   

Best wishes to all as we enter a Celebration year and hopefully a joyous one for all. 

Lunch Bunch:  We will be meeting on January 19th at 11:45 am at The 
Cattle Baron on Sundance Blvd just off Macleod Trail.  Please email or 
phone me if you are able to attend.  I thought everyone will be tired of tur-
key or chicken!  

Happy New Year to all our members and a huge thank you to everyone for 
all of your get well wishes and gifts of food and baking.  Paul especially 

appreciated the wonderful meals as it gave him a night off!!  We are blessed to have such 
support from our Rotary family.   SUSAN BRICK 
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JANUARY 2017 
 
Jan 12   Garry Lamb: Alberta Transportation: Calgary Ring Road 
Jan 19   Robbie Burns Day 
Jan 20   Larry Kwong Chinese New Year: Regency Palace (See Bulletin for Details) 
Jan 26   Legends Profile: Terry Allen 
 
FEBRUARY 2017 
 
Feb 2   Wendy McDonald: Rotary Employment Partnership 
Feb 9   Valentines Day Luncheon: Carriage House 
Feb 16   TBA 
Feb 23   Dan Doherty: Rotary International Polio Plus 
 
MARCH 2017 
 
March 2  Energy East Pipeline Presentation 
March 9  Legends Profile: George Adam 
March 14  Prep and Dinner Service at the Mustard Seed 
March 16  St. Patrick’s Day 
March 23  Alana Asuchak: Stress Busters 
March 30  Charlene Bearden: Club Runner Presentation 
 
APRIL 2017 
 
April 6   TBA 
April 13  Jon Fennell: Following The Molecules  
April 20  New Member Celebration: Location to be announced 
April 27  Janice Eisenhauer: Canadian Women for Afghanistan (Possibly at Clubhouse) 
 
MAY 2017 
 
May 4   Dream Home Registration Kick off 
May 5-7  District Conference (Red Deer) 
May 11   Bob Dubask: Myths About Reverse Mortgages 
May 18   Legends Profile: Ted Rowsell 
May 25   TBA 
May 26   President’s Party: Details to be provided later 
 
JUNE 2017 
 
June 1    Stay In School Luncheon: Carriage House Inn 
June 2-4  Radium Fellowship Weekend: Details to be provided later 
June 8   Charities Day: Possibly at Carriage House Inn 
June 12  Casino at Cowboys 
June 13  Casino at Cowboys 
June 22  YEX Presentation: Returning Student 
June 29  Changing of the Guard 
 
JULY 2017 
 
July 6    Dream Home Kick off: Ranchman’s DanceHall and Cookhouse 
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Contact Us 
 
Administrator:  Kathyann Reginato  

Rotary Club of Calgary South 

L103C, 9705 Horton Road SW 

Calgary AB T2V 2X5 

(403) 244-9788 

kathyann@rotarycs.org 
 
Visit us at:  www.rotarycs.org 
 

2016 2017 Club Officers 
 
President: Ken Farn: kgfarn@telusplanet.net 

President-Elect: Bill LeClair: leclair@calgarylaw.com 

Past President: Murray Flegel: mjf@bosslubricants.com 

Secretary: Ted Rowsell: rowselle@telus.net 

Treasurer: Larry Kennedy: treasurer@rotarycs.org 

Partners President: Pat Farn: patfarn@telus.net 

 

2016 2017 Directors 
 
Club Service: Operations 
 Steve Mason 
      Email: steve@talkinglightmedia.com 
 
Club Service: Memberships and Social 
 Glenn Potter 
 Email: agpotter@telusplanet.net 
 
Club Service: Ways & Means 
 Jack Haman 
 Email: hamanj@telus.net 
 
Community Service: 
  Luanne Whitmarsh 
 Email: luannew@kerbycentre.com 
 
Community Service: Ways & Means: 
 Charlie Gouldsborough 
 Email: charlie@albertasleepcentre.com 
 
International & Vocational Service 
 Bryan Walton 
 Email: bwalton@cattlefeeders.ca 
 
Youth Service 
 Stacey Johnson 
 Email: sjohnson@printthree.ab.ca 
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BULLETIN AND CONTACT INFORMATION         

Please submit all bulletin submis-

sions in the following format: 

 Word Document or PDF 

 Please ensure that all email ad-

dresses and phone numbers 

have been listed on your an-

nouncements  

 Please make sure to include 

dates and times of events etc... 

 Please submit by Thursdays for 

submission in the bulletin 

(anything later cannot be guar-

anteed) 

contact me at: kathyann@rotarycs.org  

(just click this link) 

 

or call: (403) 244 9788 if you have ques-
tions 

Thanks, 

Kathyann Reginato  
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